

"Sharing the saving knowledge of Jesus Christ, preparing hearts and minds to impact the world for Him!"

Clinton Christian Academy Board Notes

February 13, 2023

The CCA Board of Directors met in the CCA Art Room for their regular monthly business meeting on Monday, February 13. The meeting began with the Opening Prayer given by Keith Carmichael.

Elroy Schumacher gave the devotion which included passages of scripture from I Corinthians 15:55-58. Elroy encouraged those in attendance that Christians are in a battle for the Kingdom of God and that we must keep spreading the gospel knowing that in the end, we will be victorious. Elroy also shared Ephesians 6:12 reminding us that our struggles are not against flesh and blood—but are against evil. What a blessing it is to know that as Christians we are not laboring in vain, but we have victory through Jesus Christ!

The financial reports and bills from the month of January were reviewed and approved. Prayer requests were shared.

- ❖ Mrs. Ritchie reported that commitment forms for 2023-24 have been returned by parents and that tentative enrollment is estimated at 179.
- ❖ The administration reported that K4 & K5 Round-Up was held on Feb. 3. Twenty-one (21) students were screened. There are currently 17 students enrolled in K4 and 16 students enrolled in K5 for next year. There is a waiting list for students interested should any other openings become available. God is good!
- ❖ The administration reported that the Pizza Party HS Planning Meeting held on January 26 for 7th and 8th grade students/parents was a big success! Special speakers included Justin Wright (parent); Barry & Gayle Wilson (parents); Audrey Higgins (CCA Senior); Jared Wisniewski (CCA Junior); and Arik Wilson (CCA Sophomore). Roger Bancroft spoke briefly and Mrs. Hyke presented an awesome PowerPoint about the CCA High School. Students and parents were reminded that CCA 8th graders that attend CCA High School will receive a \$1000 financial incentive towards tuition. It was a terrific night—one where you left with a really positive feeling about everything that was shared!

FEBRUARY BOARD ACTION & DISCUSSION

- > The Board approved the school calendar for the 2023-24 school year. There are 166.5 school days for students next year. School will begin on Tuesday, Sept. 5 and end on Friday, May 24.
- > The Board visited with three teaching candidates recommended for teaching positions for the 2023-24 school year. Sarah Jones and Galilee Neal were hired by the board for full-time elementary positions next year. Gayle Wilson was hired by the board to teach math and English classes (full-time) in the Upper School next year. Specific grade levels for elementary classes will be determined in the elementary later this spring. Mrs. Wilson's courses will be determined once the Upper School schedule for next year has been approved. Ron Kreisel has also been hired to serve as the CCA Athletic Director for the 2023-24 school year. We welcome Mrs. Jones, Mrs. Neal, Mrs. Wilson and Mr. Kreisel to the CCA ministry team! We are so excited that you will be joining us! God is truly moving and working to send us quality applicants to serve at CCA next year! Thank you, Lord, for your answers to our prayers!
- > The administration gave a staffing update regarding changes in staffing for the current year as well as next year:
 - Rick Lingenfelter resigned his food service position to take a position at another school as of Feb. 17.
 - Victoria Wilde is no longer working as a paraprofessional in K4. Bridgette Smith has been assisting Mrs. Kernohan with K4 students 2 days per week, while Cindy Dodd helps the other 3 days.
 - Pansy Bumstead has given notice that she will not be returning to CCA next school year.
 - Interviews for full-time Bible, one open elementary position, and part-time food service are in process.